
 
 

 
March 27, 2019 

 
 
Dear Board Chair Russette III, Superintendent St. Pierre, & Principal Corcoran: 
 
Based on the federal Every Student Succeeds Act (ESSA) and Montana’s accountability 
system, Rocky Boy School is no longer identified for Targeted Support and 
Improvement for Economically Disadvantaged student achievement. This school is now 
identified as Universal. Congratulations and thank you for your commitment to ensuring 
positive academic outcomes for all students! 
 
Please feel free to reach out to the OPI if you have any questions or need additional 
information. Susie Hedalen, Deputy Superintendent for Education Services, can be 
reached at susie.hedalen@mt.gov or 406-444-3449. 
 
The OPI strives to promote positive public conversations around improving opportunities 
for all Montana students. 
 
Thank you for putting Montana students first! 
 

 
 
Elsie Arntzen 
State Superintendent 
 
 
 

http://opi.mt.gov/Leadership/Academic-Success/Every-Student-Succeeds-Act-ESSA/Universal-Support
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